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Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers all: 
 

With 2015 now concluded, I would like to thank 
everyone involved who helped to make last year 
another record setting year. To no one’s sur-
prise, we won our 16th Council Star Award. 
 

Let us start with the culinary squad.  They cre-
ated a multitude of gastronomic masterpieces 
for the council events, as well as other off    
campus events. Again the “Cooking Crew”  
continued to exceed all expectations. 
 

Our annual fund raising events (like our Toot-
sie Roll Drive) continued to offer camaraderie 
for the brotherhood, as well as much needed 
funds for our charitable donations.    
 

Bingo continued to grow in health and wealth. 
Every monthly game session seemed to bring in 
more and more participants and donations than 
we expected.  Let’s hope this trend continues 
into 2016.  
 

Monthly Family Movie Night continued to be a 
wholesome and inexpensive opportunity for 
parents and children to interact.  If you haven’t 
attended, please consider doing so. 
 

Once again our annual Fish Fry brought in a 
record number of attendees. It is always amaz-
ing to see the hundreds of Brother Knights rise 
to the call to make this event so incredible.  We 
have enjoyed sharing companionship with an 
expanding group of neighbors from inside and 
outside our parish. 
 

The Concert Series included two performances 
which were well attended by a lively and ener-
getic group who were rewarded with an excel-
lent performance and outstanding experience. 
 

Once again the Onion Sale brought tears of joy 
to our eyes with the great reception that our 
parish provided.  The “Big Onion” was able to 
activate several new parishes which allowed us 
to sell more onions than ever before. 
 

The Annual Membership Drive was fueled by 

so many of our Brothers and was again a      
success.  It saw the start of the Membership 
Mug program, which now are prominently 
hung in our hall.  If you have interest in this 
program, please contact our Chancellor for 
more information.  Our council has now ex-
ceeded 500 members for the first time.  I look 
forward to eclipsing 600 next year. 
 

We have once again generated approximately 
$10k in proceeds through our Monastery Fudge 
Sale.  Since we take no commission from this 
event, the Monastery receives 100% of the 
funds raised. 
 

The effort involved in the Pumpkin Patch last 
year was amazing.  The photo opportunities for 
visitors to the patch and the amount of money 
raised was rewarding to all who participated.   
 

We even left time for fun events like our       
Oktoberfest and our Council Christmas Party 
to include our families. 
 

Desserts for Santa continued to be the “must 
attend” event of the Holiday Season. I am sad 
to say the originator and driving force behind 
this event after years of service and success will 
be stepping down in 2016 to fulfill another role.  
On behalf of myself and the council I would like 
to say, “thank you and job well done”, to John 
Buchholz. 
 

As I look forward to 2016, I see this year as a 
tremendous opportunity 
for all Brother Knights 
and future Brothers to 
experience the rewards 
of our religious and fra-
ternal activities.   

 

May God bless you and 
your families. 
         

Vivat Jesus, 
Dean Trantow 
Grand Knight 
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These preceding 5 All Saints 
brothers became full 3rd Degree 
brothers at St. Patrick Parish in 
Norcross on December 7th. 
Thanks to Dick Marklein for 
managing  it. 
 
State Deputy Mark McMullen 
was the ceremonial lead for this 
exemplification and announced 
that the next 4th Degree will be 
on February 6th at 11 AM at the 
Sonesta Hotel in Duluth. 
 
We hope that these new five 3rd     
degree brothers and many others 
will utilize this fine opportunity. 

New 3rd Degree Brothers on December 7th 

      Mark Nucera                   Steve Valenti 
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     John Coffey                        Eric Martin                      Paul McNulty 



  

 

Annual Council Christmas Party 

12 
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Annual Council Christmas Party (cont) 
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19th Annual “Desserts with Santa”  
 

8 
5 
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Star Council Award for 2014-2015 
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Our District Deputy, Kyle Simonis (left), 
presented our Grand Knight Dean Trantow 
with a Star Council Award at the Parish 
Christmas Party on Dec. 5th. 
 
Above, Dick Marklein, Bill Camden, and 
Dean Trantow share the honors with   
special lapel pins awarded to each. 
 
Note the revised fancy style of the award. 
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Brothers in the News 
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Our council Brother, Lt. Fidel Espinoza of the Dunwoody Police Department, was featured on  
Page 1 of the December 16th Dunwoody Neighbor. The gentleman on the right, Anthony Delgado, is 
the latest president of  I Care Atlanta, Inc., which was started by our own Sir Knight Tom Simon, 
who was the first president. Several of our brothers are still very active in this charity as drivers of 
the indigent to their medical exams.  They could use more volunteer drivers. 

Our Desserts with Santa Party collected toys for the Dunwoody Police Department and 
were included in the total collections shown in the above newspaper article. 
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Shortal Elected Dunwoody Mayor 

DeKalb  
Neighbor 
December 2 
Reprint 
 
By  
Brent Barron 

Our brother, Denis 
Shortal bested our 
brother Mike Davis in 
the recent election for 
Dunwoody mayor. 
 
Shortal had been a 
city councilman and 
the Mayor Pro Tem. 
 
Our brother, Mike 
Davis, was finishing 
his first four-year 
term. 
 
Our Brother, John 
Heneghan, Dunwoody  
Councilman, was not 
opposed in his  own       
re-election bid. 
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December Parish Bingo—Another Great Month!! 

Our Parish Bingo Accountant, Brother Ralph O’Connor, reported that the December 17th Bingo 
event had another excellent crowd of 104 players including 3 council widows who play free with 
the council paying their fee. Bingo sales were $1,522, prizes awarded were $725, yielding net 
$797 (before payments of 7% sales tax and Bingo supplies). Profit of 50/50 raffle was an added 
$112. Food and drink profit was slightly lower because people donated to the Chaplains fund. 

William Torresala Gets Shining Armor Award 

At the November council business meeting, Sir Knight William Torresala was presented 
with a Shining Armor Award because he fulfilled the five criteria in a council year.    
William has progressed very rapidly through the ranks and we congratulate him. 
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Dennis Caniglia is BAAACK !!! 

Sir Knight Dennis Caniglia has graduated from his sick bed to his old job as President of the All Saints 
Mens Club. He hosted the Mens Club Meeting on December 15th with DeKalb County Commissioner  
Nancy Jester. It’s nice to see him back in tow again. He will be needed big-time as co-big-fish at our        
upcoming fish frys. Note the natty new beard. He looks like the Columbian coffee guy. 

Annual Monastery Product Sale 
 
Our Sir Knight Greg 
Crnkovich and his elves 
report that they sold 
about $9,5000 worth of 
goodies for the monks 
this year.  
 
The chocolate, fruit-
cake, biscotti, coffee, 
and jams were easy 
sells.  
 
Thanks to everyone who 
volunteered to help the 
sales. All receipts go to 
the monks. 

10 
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Rich and Jan Szyperski Married 60 Years ! 
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Sir Knight Rich Szyperski, 88, and wife Jan of All Saints Council celebrated their 60th   
wedding anniversary on November 12th. They were honored by a certificate authorized by     
Supreme Knight Carl Anderson congratulating them on this wonderful achievement.  
 
Sir Knights Al Garofalo and Lou Hlad traveled to their home to present the award. Both 
Szyperski’s have been in questionable health in the last few years and tend to stay near their 
home in Doraville. 
 
After Rich left the US Army after the Korean War, he met Jan at a CYO dance in Chicago. 
They were married three years later in Ames, Iowa where Jan had grown up. Rich worked 
for Corn Products, Inc. and was relocated several times throughout their marriage. 
 
They have 6 children, 10 grandchildren, and 3 great-grandchildren. God bless this wonderful 
couple. We look forward to awarding them a 70th wedding certificate. 
 
If you and your spouse have been married for over 50 or 60 years and have not yet been 
awarded one of these keepsake framed documents, please contact Lou Hlad at  
louhlad@comcast.net. With now over 500 members, we may have missed your special event. 
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Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) Planned 

 
The Men’s Weekend Retreat for the Christ Renews His Parish (CRHP) program is now being 
planned. It will be held the weekend of February 27-28, 2016. Above is the brochure that may be 
cut out, signed, and returned to the parish. 
 
Many knights have already taken this spiritual program and it has changed many lives for the 
better. If you have not yet attended, please prayerfully consider doing it this winter. All study 
materials and meals will be provided. There is a cost requested of $50 if you are able. Sleeping 
accommodations are also provided for one evening. 
 
Please send the signed brochure to the parish office. 

12 



  

 

Council Earns Cancer Walk Award 

 
2nd Degree — Wed. Jan. 20th, St. Benedict Parish; Johns Creek,  Arrive 7 PM, Ceremony   
   7:30 PM, Coat and tie for photos.  
 
3rd Degree — Sat. Jan 23rd at 10 AM at St. Monica Parish, Duluth, Coat and tie for photos.  
 
1st Degree — Tuesday, Jan. 26th, 7:30 PM. All Saints. Candidates  6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
 
4th Degree — Sat. February 6th at 10 AM at Hotel Sonesta in Duluth.  Get a tuxedo! 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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Brother Bill Driscoll (right) presents Grand Knight Dean Trantow with a certificate  
citing the Knights of Columbus for a Bronze Sponsor Award Level for a Cancer Walk 
for Life.  Driscoll proposed the event for council sponsorship and he participated in it.  
Bill is himself a cancer survivor. We thank Bill for alerting us to this worthwhile event. 
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How to Pay 2016 Dues Electronically! 
All Saints Council 11402 is steadily moving into the 21st Century by instituting 
more and more electronic initiatives to make council communications even better. 

As a result of a number of requests, we now have a PayPal account set up. 

      Here is how you can use it to pay your dues: 
 
Go to our website:  http://www.kc11402.org. 
 
Click on the "Members Enter Here" tab.  Login. 
 
Your Member Name is your last name (lower case with no blanks or apostrophes) 
 
Your Password is your Member Number on your   
membership card. 
 
Under member menu, click on the PayPal link. 
 
If you have a PayPal account, you can sign in, and it  
allows you to use your credit card or bank account. 
 
PayPal will charge your 2016 dues at $41.52  for  
this convenient electronic method of payment. 
 
Or, if you prefer, send a check to me at the below  

address for $40 payable to “KofC Council 11402”       
or bring $40 cash or check to our next monthly  
meeting on Tuesday January 5th, 2016.   
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Greg Crnkovich, Financial Secretary 
2033 Woodland Way 
Dunwoody, GA   30338-3047      678-234-1133 
 

Shown above is the new electronic payment page on our council kc11402.org web site. You go to 
that web site, choose “Members Enter Here”, log in with your last name and membership   
number (on your member card),  choose “2016 Dues Payment”, and then get to above screen. 
 
You may then pay your dues ($41.50 which includes a small electronic processing fee) by using 
a credit card or your PayPal account which takes that amount directly out of your checking    
account like a debit card. Your personal PayPal account must be set up independently. A new 
second web page choice allows you to set up automatic $41.50 PayPal payments for 5 years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your unchanged 2016 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or 
send a $40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our financial secretary Greg Crnkovich 
at: 2033 Woodland Way, Dunwoody, GA. 30338-3047  678-234-1133 
 
We could not make it easier to pay your dues. Dues are due on January 1st. Happy New Year. 

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 

14 

http://www.kc11402.org/
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
Donated $500 from Parish Bingo supporting the     
 Sophia Academy School run by Marist order. 

 
Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 

 
Voted $500 for Habitat Volunteer printed t-shirts. 

 
Voted $1,000 donation to actual Habitat house fund. 

 
Voted $2,000 for People Making Progress charity. 

 
Voted $1,000 donation to Gray Plunkett Benin mission 

 
Voted $2,000 donation to I-Care medical drivers. 

 
Donated 10 used computers to Ghana mission. 

 
Donated 300 blankets for parish Homeless Shelter support. 

 
Voted $1,000 to Shepherd Spinal Trauma Center.  

Voted $!,000 for FODAC wheelchair charity. 
 

Provided honor guards for Catholic religious events. 
 

Continued sponsoring monthly children’s movie night. 
 

Our Acolytes served all parish funerals again this month. 15 

Know Your Catholic Iconic Abbreviations 

 

Because there is no letter “J” in the Latin        
alphabet, the name “Jesus” is spelled “Iesus”. 
By the same substitution, the Latin word for the 
“Jewish Nation”  is “Iudaeorum”. 
 
Because the Bible states that Pilate had the      
inscription “Jesus of Nazareth, the  King of the 
Jews” placed above his head, most crucifix      
depictions show the letters INRI, rather than an 
equally possible formal Roman document scroll. 
 

In Latin, this is short for: 

Iesus Nazarenus Rex Iudaeorum 

 

Again, remembering that there is no letter “J” 
in the Latin alphabet, the name of “Jesus” is 
again spelled “Iesus”. 
 
The letter  “H” stands for “Hominum” or 
“mankind”. The letter “S” stands for 
“Salvator” or “savior”. 
 
In English, the IHS shown on all manner of 
Catholic vestments and items, stands for: 
               
     Jesus, Savior of Mankind 

      Iesus Hominum Salvator 
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Where did 2015 go? It seems like it was summer yesterday and Easter 
was last week.  

I hope you and your family had a great finish to 2015. Now, the first 
quarter of 2016 is flying by.  

Hopefully, you’ve established a few goals for this year. I’ve learned a 
great tip regarding resolutions. First, write them down. It’s not too late  
if you haven’t already done this. Commit your goals to paper and post it 
someplace you will see it often. Writing down a goal is the first step       
towards achieving it. It may not make sense at first, but I’m sure you 
have heard stories of the success this simple task can bring. Whether 
your goal is to exercise more, give more to charity, read more or watch 
less television, you’re more likely to accomplish it if you write it down.  

Second, resolve to have an expert look at your finances. I recommend 
that you have a team of experts help you, and I would love to be the   
first you sit with. Let’s schedule some time to meet together, and I, your     
professional Knights of Columbus insurance agent, will provide an 
“insurance check-up” (at no cost!) that will evaluate any gaps in your 
family’s life insurance protection. Now might be the perfect time to fill 
those gaps, not later. Keep in mind that unlike many other products,   
you don’t just need money to obtain life insurance; you also need good 
health, and no one knows when your health could change.  

Did I mention my check-up is free of charge? When was the last time  
you received something for free that could provide value to you and   
your family for generations? Call me today.  

     John Knight  Cell 404-569-5265 16 

Our council Insurance Field 
Agent, Sir Knight John 
Knight, has put together 

some great tips to consider 
monthly on the importance of 

proper insurance coverage.  
 

Following is this month’s    
insurance topic to ponder. 

KofC insurance is sold only  
to brothers and their  

families at great rates. 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
“Today’s up to you.        

I’ll help with the future.” 

January Tip --  Insurance Check-Up for 2016    
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Is This the True Face of Jesus? 

This is a computer-generated image of the “real” Jesus Christ. A forensic expert has recreated the face of Jesus 
Christ using state-of-the-art science. The resulting face is a far cry from the tall, Caucasian man with light blonde 
hair that is usually shown in bibles and stained glass windows throughout the world. The features of the “real”  
Jesus are typical of Middle Eastern Jews in the Galilee area of northern Israel. The striking image was created by 
Richard Neave, a retired medical artist from the University of Manchester, who used forensic anthropology usual-
ly used to solve crimes to build the portrait. As the co-author of Making Faces: Using Forensic and Archaelogical 
Evidence, Neave has reconstructed dozens of famous faces, including Phillip II of Macedonia, who was the father 
of Alexander the Great, and King Midas of Phrygia. 
 
He used the fact that before the Crucifixion, Judas Iscariot had to tell the Roman soldiers who Jesus was because 
they could not tell him apart from his disciples. Neave and his research team were provided with Semite skulls 
from Israeli archaeologists. They created x-ray “slices” of the skulls and used computers to establish the muscles 
and skin on a typical Semite skull, reports Esquire. The team also said Jesus would be bearded and have short 
hair—likely with tight curls—in keeping with Jewish tradition. Using the average build of a Semite male at the 
time, they theorized Jesus would likely have been just over 5 feet, and since he worked outdoors as a carpenter  
until he was about 30, they reasoned he would be stronger and more weather-beaten than usually depicted. 

17 
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January Birthdays  

Jerry McManus 1 
Chris Outlaw 3 
John Shaffer 4 
Greg Bankston 5 
George Doyle 5 
John Scott 6 
Bernard Santa Maria 8 
Rich Tomaszewski 8 
Paul Barranco 10 
Larry Cullen 10 
Bill Toomey 10 
James Foy 11 
John Higginbotham 12 
Charles Gernazian 13 
Fr. Bryan Small 13 
Aaron Stecker 13 
Edward Zieseniss 13 
Tim Horner 14 
Fred Quintans 14 
Mark Daniel 15 
Bruce Malinoff 15 
Al Williams 15 
George Yuscavage 15 
Mike Outlaw 16 
Ted Tada 16 
Lee Cullom 17 
Nick O’Kon 18 
Brenden O’Neil 18 
Frank Seco de Lucena 18 
Paul McNulty 19 
Todd Nolley 20 
Brian Wilson 21 
Larry Gross 23 
Patrick M. Callahan 24 
Sean O’Neill 24 
Oscar Pereyra 25 
Chris Callison 27 
Paul LaFreniere 27 
Richard Regruto 27 
Rick Rother 27 
Chris Ferris 28 
Earl Cole 29 
Jim Gonzales 29 
Bryan Kler 29 
Michael Tobia 29 
Joe Liebsack 31 
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   Council Significant Dates 
January Wedding Anniversaries 

 Date                                                                                  Years 

16th Anthony & Dianne Jabaley 52 

19th   Tim & Margy Lamb 52 

11th Benny & Bridget Mastrogiovanni 52 

9th Fred & Shirley Dyer 51 

9th Ed & Carole Krise 51 

1st Don & Karen Converse 50 
11th John & Doris Vander Wiele 47 

22nd David & Dede Emery 44 

8th Stan & Kathleen Wasowski 44 

7th John & Laura Stowell 32 

30th Richard & JoAnn Regruto 27 

28th Kevin & Sherry Flagg 26 

17th John & Mackenzie Warren 18 

4th Vimal & Seany Mathew 10 

      

      

      

      

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   
   

   

   

   

   

   

      

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

    

   

   

   

   

   

 

 

God and Father of us all, in 

Jesus, your Son and our 

Savior, you have made us 

your sons and daughters in 

the family of the Church. 

May your grace and love 

help our families in every 

part of the world be united 

to one another in fidelity of 

the Gospel. 

May the example of the  

Holy Family, with the aid of 

your Holy Spirit, guide all  

families, especially those 

most troubled, to be homes 

of communion and prayer 

and to always seek your 

truth and live in your love. 

Through Christ our Lord. 

Amen 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
John Barranco’s sister-in-law, Vallery Barranco 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Frank Callan’s wife, Ginny 
Randy Ceryan’s wife, Heather 
Mario Committo’s friend ,Tood Copper 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Gene Gannon’s Friend, Richard Bonicci 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat 
Michael Gregory’s mother, Jeanette  Beth Fox, 58 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David  Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Doc Malone ‘s cousin, Judy 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke, and wife, Christine 
Frank Seco de Luceno’s wife and brother, Federico, had a heart attack. 
John Shepherd’s granddaughter, Calla Tufto. 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Frank Murphy        Dennis Caniglia 
 Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof            Guy Stryker  
  George Swartz          Don Myers 
  Ron Collins               Joe Cavallaro            
  Eric Martin               Steven Bales 
  John Pepitone           Bill Camden 
  Frank Paolozzi          Jack Harte 
  Dave Jeanson            Mike Smith             
  John Hansberry       Rich Szyperski  
  Doug McAleer          Jim Herbig 
  John Barranco          Pat Casey, Sr. 
  Woody Jones             Jack Curtin 
  Bob Mitchell              Benny Mastrogiovanni   

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
    Andy Diaz                    Ray Gustin 
    Matt Dewhurst 
    Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek  
    Bill Peet              Msgr. Donald Kiernan 
    Tom Templeton        Al Garofalo       

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey     Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein     
Chase Cann        Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao    Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP      
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla   

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     By Hurt 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 
Winifred Koss            Margie Vicknair 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison    Karen Giles 

Memento  
Languorem 
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                              Memento Mori 
 
Our Brother Matt Allen and wife Beth lost their 18 year-old son, Michael Joseph Allen, in a tragic event 
on December 1, 2015. The funeral was held on Saturday, December 5th at All Saints Church with Sir 
Knight Fr. Dan Rogaczewski  as the main celebrant. Brother Deacons Ed Krise and Bill Garrett of our 
parish and council were on the altar as well as a visiting priest from Clemson, where Michael attended 
as a freshman. Our six-man acolyte team was present on the altar as well. Our brothers were honored 
to help with this sad event and we ask prayers for Michael, Matt, Beth, and the family. 
 
Sir Knight Stan Wasowski lost his uncle, Walter Wasowski, 97, in New Jersey. Stan had traveled there 
for the funeral. Walter was the twin brother of Stan’s dad who is still alive. We ask prayers for Walter, 
Stan, Kathy, and the family. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 

 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Salvatore De Pace         1/16/2006       

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006        William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

20 

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

56 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein             404-790-8004        brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Greg Crnkovich  770-390-0480       greg_c@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Dave Riedinger            770-986-6193        potownboy@bellsouth.net 
Lecturer    E. J. Couvillion             770-642-6488       esnar@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                            Bryan St. Romain         678-777-7168        bryanstro@gmail.com                             
                                   
Outside Guards   Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Dominic Palermo         404-256-1523        dpal84116@aol.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      John Buchholz 770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell               770-804- 8060       bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      john.knight@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537       markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Steven Strong               770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523        dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     Joe Kane                         770-394-0910        josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Community     Bill Driscoll                     678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Council     Joe DeVita                       770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com             
Family Life                 Steven Strong                  770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Membership                                Dick Marklein                 404-790-8004       brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                   770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                     770-698-9797        steve@strongus.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                     770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                       770-457-5537        bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                    770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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1st  
Degree 

McGivney 
7:30 PM 

4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

All Saints 
6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

 
Friday 
Family 
Movie 

Social Hall 
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Social Hall 
7:30 PM 

   January 2016 

 
Jan. Council 

Meeting 
McGivney 

Rosary 7 PM 
Mtg 7:30 

Mens Club 
Meeting 

Tom  
Chrisman 
   6:30 PM 

Speaks 
Geneology 

New 
Years Day 

Free Throw 
Contest  

9 AM-noon 

3rd Degree  
St. Monica 

Duluth 
10 AM 

 
2nd Degree 
St. Benedict 
Johns Crk 

Degree 7:30 

Martin 
Luther 

King Day 


